Civil Works Project Management

Branch Chief’s Meeting

16 July 2002

HOT ISSUES

General Investigations (GI)

Augusta Flood (PM-Hampton Spradley, PM-CM):

New Issues:  PD coordinating with SAD/HQ to set a firm date for the FSM. - SAD (McGovern) has sent information to HQ’s for a date.  PD plans to send Feasibility Scoping material to HQ’s early next week.  The FSM is still planning to be held in the Savannah District.  District will meet with Local Sponsor before FSM to bring them up to date on project.  The Local Sponsor has extra dollars for FY03 matching.  We explained to sponsor that we could hold dollars in escrow but could not spend without matching federal funds.  Local Sponsor would like more advance notice on PDT meetings for possible participation.

EN scheduled to complete concept designs for Rocky and Rae’s Creek basins this FY.

Cultural Resources and HTRW initial surveys are both scheduled for completion this FY. If any HTRW found, it becomes sponsor responsibility.  RE will need maps to obtain ROE’s for Judy Wood cultural resources effort.  GeoTech (EN-GG) will provide RE a map showing desired locations of borings.  RE (Ambrose) will obtain Rights of Entry for up to one year so GeoTech can perform the borings.  Need to perform as much work as possible this FY, since there is an anticipated shortage of FY03 funding.  
Determination must soon be made on adding Hornsby sub-basin to project study scope.
Savannah River Basin Comprehensive Study (PM-Leroy Crosby, PD-P)

New Issues:  Stan Simpson tried to reach Ms. Joan Klipsch, HEC, to check on the status of the cost estimate.  Ms. Klipsch is out of town & Stan will call again, Monday, 15 Jul.

Stan talked with Ms. Klipsch today, 16 Jul.  HEC plans to have estimate finished by Friday, 19 Jul.  Plan to have supervisor review early next week.  

PD plans to send policy memo on the FCSA change to SAD early next week.  There may be a question as to “Who in the government has authority to change distribution of dollar amounts in the FCSA?”  in order to capture the in-kind effort by the local sponsor.
Construction General (CG)

Hartwell Phase 2 Rehab (PM-Hampton Spradley, PM-CM)

New Issues:  Switchyard soils investigation still needs to be performed by EN-GS.

EN-GS was ready to perform soils investigation in June, but the project (David Lee) did not want the work performed at that time because of safety concerns.  This work will have to be rescheduled with Virgil Hobbs and David Lee.

Brunswick Harbor Deepening (PM-Alan Garrett, PM-CM)

New Issues:  Brunswick Harbor Inner Channel contract was “not” advertised on Friday, 

12 July 02 as originally planned.  There are differences of opinion within Engineering about the adequacy of the bid schedule.  A meeting will be held to sort things out this.  This could delay the project advertisement a week and a half. – EN-H informed CT that there is no problem with the quantities on the bid price schedule.  Estimator may need more information of character of material from EN-GG in order to complete the revised Government Estimate for bid purposes.  Need to advertise ASAP.

Clemson Diversion Dams (PM-Bill Lynch, PM-CM)

New Issues:  Need RE (Kevin) to start on the Clemson Dams Construction Access Easements; this needs to be done in the next five weeks. – RE has contacted Clemson University in order to obtain Construction Access Easements.  Dr. Stassen Thompson, our POC with Clemson University for real estate actions, is out of the office and will return after summer vacation.  RE will call back in a few weeks.  Issue needs to be resolved before advertisement of contract, which is scheduled for Oct 02.  There is also a possibility of needing easements on Lover’s Lane, through golf course.  
Quacco Canal (PM-Denise Titus, PM-C)

New Issues:  Need ROE and core borings on proposed borrow site located on the Lebanon Plantation.   This is needed before Steve Calver can finalize HU's and complete final list of alternatives.  This is needed for the next major milestone - team to review and select the alternatives to proceed with environmental, concept design, etc. – Kevin Ambrose (RE) is working with Mr. Morrison on ROE issues.  Also need survey on Pine Hammock.  Do not need ROE for Mr. Hughes property.  GeoTech will need an additional $5,000.00 to perform the borings.  PM will allocate funds for this effort ASAP.

CAP Projects:  Need PD lead planner assigned to the following CAP Projects, Savannah Harbor Section 216 Study, Tybee New 111, South Channel Lazaretto Creek (Section 107) and Tybee Construction (GRR Evaluation) – PD Chief has a meeting with the DE to brief on the shortage of team members in PD.  In addition, Savannah District will be acquiring three Environmental Restoration Reports (ERR) that were sent to the Division from Mobile District.  These ERR’s will have PD oversight and need Project Manager’s assigned to them.
Operations & Maintenance (O&M)

AIWW Environmental Work (PM-Roger Lafond, OP-N)

New Issues:  Expenditures on the delivery order contracts and the work by WES for the environmental work for AIWW are falling behind.  All work is to be completed this FY.  The contracts are the following:

a. Sediment Testing Jekyll Creek and Savannah Harbor

b. Saltmarsh Mitigation

There will be no funds next FY for this work.  PD, with CT-P help, needs to provide what their expenditures on these contacts will be on 30 September, so that any surplus funds can be reprogrammed. - Section 103 Sediment Testing-Jekyll Creek and Savannah Harbor.  After using the easy to use GSA schedule process (sixty something days), the task order has been issued to ENSR, Inc.  They are coming in for a kickoff meeting with me this week so they can start next week.  Schedule still provides for all work to be completed and funds expended by 30 Sept so we should be okay. – CT will check on the Savannah District GSA schedule process.  Other districts do not go through “competitive” GSA process, assuming that getting on the GSA schedule assures competition.  With all other tasks on schedule, other districts maintain the competition has already been complete.

AIWW-Contractor has submitted revised cost proposal and we have accepted.  Task order calls for work to be completed and funds expended by 30 Sept.

